


CHAIRMAN'S NOTES

This is the fourteenth "Bulletin™ and the publication will soon be
five years old. It shows no signs of dying and is probably the
Society's most tangible production, read as it is by many who are
not even members.

We have in the last few issues tried to make for a greater diversity
of writers and the present '"Bulletin'' contains contributions from a
number of different members.

We are always pleased to print articles or notes of Petworth in-
terest and would even be prepared to write material given in orally.

This is your "Bulletin' - have you anything of interest to say in
TED

It was with very great regret that we had to cancel the performance
to be given by the Indonesian Dancers on July lst.

The Committee wishes to apologise to those who had their evening
spoiled or were in any way disappointed.

Owing to the large number of performers involved it was necessary to
book a large stage and consequently a large hall.

Financially we had more than covered our expenses but in fact had
sold very few tickets.

After much deliberation and consultation with Lady Fry who was the
Society's contact with the Embassy it was considered that it would
be lacking in courtesy to present such a small audience before The
Ambassador for Indonesia who was travelling from London, with his
Lady, and a number of dignitaries, to be present.

When refunding ticket monies at the Hall, those of us on duty were
greatly heartened by the understanding and sympathy expressed by
members of the potential audience; in fact four new members joined

the Society there and then!

In conjunction with the District Council and Ieconfield Estates

we are engaged in endeavouring to restore the Shimmings Valley
bridges, which are in a sad state of repair and are actively taking
part in recovering masonry which has fallen into the stream.
















used to coach the young gentlemen at the big house, and any promising
local lads as wells.

While he was employed at Petworth Station, Harry Tree was elected a
member of the first Petworth Parish Council, under the chairmanship

of Tord Leconfield. This would be in the mid-nineties. His Lordship
always arranged the time for Harry to attend the meetings when off
duty, and always asked him to sit next to him 'because'" as Master Tree
says, 'he often wanted to ask me questions about the trains and so on'.
Through a request made to Lord Leconfield at that time by Master Tree
the people of Petworth were granted nearly %+ acre of ground from Frog
Farm for use as allotment gardens. The cinema at Petworth was built
on part of this land, but part is still used for allotments.

Petworth boasted a good athletic club and sports were held in the Park
every Easter Monday.

(Conecluded)

We would have liked a contribution from someone on 313/l about strange
or uncanny happenings in the area, or 713/5 the Tudor Revels in Petworth
Park in June 193%8. One or two members have said that they recall the
lntter. Would anyone like to produce 2 short note on either of these
questions for the next Bulletin?

Q13/4 Ypickaxe" ploughing remains for the moment a mystery.

On Q13/2 Mrs. McCann, the archivist at Petworth House writes:

Football was quite commonly played in the late 16 to 17th centuries,
and people were often presented to the church courts for playing in
churchyards, or during service time. In 1614 one Francis Stradling
of Madehurst was prosecuted for selling beer at "a meeting of foote-
balling ... betwixt some youth of Slindon and our parish of Madehurst
whereupon the Sabbath day was prophaned and many were absent from
evening prayer'. Stradling's defence was that he did not usually
sell beer on a Sunday, but he had been specially asked to brew %+ bushell
of malt for the meeting. I do not know how much beer that would make,
but the football match seems to have been quite a big occasion. It
would be quite a primitive form of football, I should think, using an
inflated bladder as a ball.

On Q13/3 Mrs. McCann thinks the map is related to PHA3586 and
dates from C1725-1745. 'Mr. Duke" should be read as "my Lord
Duke'', the Duke of Somerset having bought Norman Place in 1722.

TOWNS MEETING IN CONNECTION WITH
RELIEF ROAD

As we go to press we have learned that the Parish Council propose
to call a meeting at the Herbert Shiner School by mid-October.

Notice will appear in the local Press, but we take this opportunity
to urge our members to attend and avail themselves of the chance of
naking their views known.

The Petworth Society was founded in 1974 '"to preserve the character

and amenities of the town and parish of Petworth, including Byworth;
to encourage interest in the history of the district, and to foster
a community spirit''. It is non-political, non-sectarian, and non-
profit-making.

Membership is open to anyone, irrespective of place or residence,
who is interested in furthering the objects of the Society.

The annual subscription is 50p (minimum) for each adult member, or
25p for those between 13 and 18 years of age. Further information
may be obtained from any of the following:-

President - Colonel A.H. Maude, Stone House, Petworth.

Chairman - Mr. H.C. Oakes, Woodpeckers, Sheepdown
Closea

Vice~Chairman - Mr. P.A. Jerrome, Trowels, Pound Street,
Petworth.

Hon. Secretary - Mrs. B.G. Johnson, Glebe Cottage, Bartons
Lane, Petworth. (Tel. 42226)

Hon. Asst. Sece Mr. G.P.D. Adams, Byworth Rough, Petworth.




Hon. Treasurer - Mr. R.i. Sneller, 16 Littlecote,
Petworth. (Tel. 42507

Hon. Membership Sec. - Mrs. J. Boss, North Street, Petworth.

Committee - Mr. J.W. Davidson, lord Egremont,
Mrs. Sonia Rix, Lady Shakerley,
Mrs. C.M. Sheridan, Mr. D.S. Sneller,
Mr. P.M. Synge, Mr. K.C. Thompson.







